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THE YEAR OF THE HONEY MOON
2020

More than a year after a controversial decision of  the Interamerican Court of  Human Rights, the date for 
the legalization of  equal marriage in Costa Rica has already been set: May 26th, 2020.

Marriage between same-sex couples will then take over, after an hard road begining January 2018, which 
will make Costa Rica the first Central American country to legalize the union between LGBTIQ people.

On January 9th, 2018, Costa Rica was notified by the Court of  its response to a request for an advisory 
opinion made in May 2016 by the Costa Rican authorities. The request was related to the rights of  
same-sex couples about the best way to guarantee changes in gender identity on the part of  the Costa 
Rican State.

This sparked a general controversy that affected the national elections of  2018, and defined the triumph 
of  the current President of  Costa Rica, Carlos Alvarado, aligned in favor of  LGBTIQ rights and the 
advisory opinion of  the international Court.

On August 8th 2018, the Costa Rica’s Constitutional Chamber declared the unconstitutionality actions 
filed against the Family Code that prevented same-sex marriage filed by LGBTIQ activists and couples.

After weeks of  discussion, on November 26th 2018 the magistrates endorsed the unions, with a term of  
18 months for the entry into force of  the decision. In the sentence, the magistrates declared 
unconstitutional articles that prevent the marriage and the de facto union between people of  the same 
sex, but left the norms in force for 18 months for the Congress to legislate on the matter. If  within that 
period (May 26th, 2020) the Congress does not approve any law that enables equal marriage, the two 
norms will be automatically repealed.



At least five laws of  the country must be reformed for the entry into force of  equal marriage: Labor Code, 
Criminal Procedure Code, Law on the Penalization of  Violence against Women, among others, must be 
reviewed to guarantee equality.

In recent years, Costa Rica has made progress in the rights of  the LGBTI population as, for example, last 
May the Supreme Electoral Tribunal amended a regulation to allow name change by self-perceived gender 
identity and eliminate the indication of  the sex of  birth on ID cards.

Other advances in recent years include changes in regulations to guarantee same-sex couples family 
social insurance, the pension for death and hospital visits for partners.

The process of  change towards equal marriage has already begun, and this very year the first wedding 
fair dedicated to the community, Boda Pride LGTBI 2019, took place, supported by the Costa Rica Diverse 
Chamber of  Commerce.

The economic potential that this represents for companies and entrepreneurs in Costa Rica is enormous, 
if  we consider the data from the study Consumption With Pride, which indicates that the LGBTIQ 
population far exceeds heterosexuals in terms of  e-commerce or electronic commerce. The document 
showed that 63% compared to 55%, the LGBTIQ community consumes more, a difference coming from 
people, mostly young homosexuals.
















































































